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Chair Taniguchi and members of the Judiciary & Government Operations Committee:

Thank you for this opportunity to testify in support of SB 98.

in the current climate of economic austerity and fiscal uncertainty, municipalities across
the country are seeking an array of tools fo help them weather this storm. The counties of

Hawaii are no.djffi One tool that could be of iremendous value in reducing costs is our
: ional Association of Counties (NACo) through cooperative contracts.
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The Hawaii State Association of Counties believésithat mments are in the best
position to assess their individual needs and the needs of'their constituents. This option would
provide local governments with another tool to help reduce costs ‘and save taxpayer dollars
while still purchasing necessary goods and services.

We firmly believe that local governments are fully capable of making competeént; ethical
decisions on whether and when to use a cooperative contract on behalf of its citizens. '

Mahalo for this opportunity to testify, and | look forward to further discussioris.
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February 10, 2009
TO: Honorable Brian T. Taniguchi, Chair

Senate Committee on Judiciary and Government Operations _

FROM: Joseph Pontanilla, Treasurer %l :ﬁ . : :
Hawaii State Association of Counties

SUBJECT: HEARING OF FEBRUARY 11, 2009; TRSTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF SB 98,
RELATING TO PROCUREMENT

Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of this important measure. The purpose of this
measure is to remove the requirement that local governments comply with rules adopted by the
Procurement Policy Board and to place the decision-making power to use cooperative contracts within the
discretion of local governments.

I am aware that the President of the Hawaii State Association of Counties (HSAC) has submitted
testimony, on behalf of HSAC, in support of this measure, which is in the HSAC Legislative Package. As
the Treasurer of HSAC, T concur with the testimony submitted by the President, and urge you to support
this measure.
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